Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee - 19th May, 2005


IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Irlam Community Centre

Locklands Lane

Irlam

19th May, 2005

Meeting commenced:
  7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
10.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Shelley - in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann



Mary Cherry - Local History and Over 50s Club




Sybil Norcott - Irlam W.I.




Rita Sheehy - Local Board/Parent Board NPHL




Don Baxter - Irlam Probus Club




Ron Parker - Irlam MSFC




Gladys Marshall - Over 50s Group




Susan Cotterill - Mossland Health Walks




Nancy Heap - ICHI




Basil Pearson - Irlam and Cadishead Scouts




Jeanette Williams - Craig Hall Day Centre




Tony Smith - Cutnook Lane Committee




Terry Handsley - De Traffords Tenants’ Association




Chris Storab - Irlam and Cadishead Citizens Advice Bureau




Rachel Slack - Age Concern Salford




Paul Finch - Salford PCT




Laura Lynott - Salford Advertiser




E. Black
} Resident




B. Culshaw
}




Saeed Ali
}




W. Brock
}


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




Judy Edmonds - Area Co-ordinator 




Ursula Sossalla-Iredale - Neighbourhood Manager




Dave Tinker - Deputy Director of Environment




Chris Trueblood - Community Development Worker




Trupti Patel - Urban Vision




Amy Morris - Sports Development, Salford Community Leisure




Jo Bennett - Health Walks Co-ordinator, Salford Community Leisure




Tricia Cavanagh - Community Development, Acorn Centre




Linda Ross - Lifelong and Adult Learning Team




Claire Edwards - Customer and Support Services Directorate

108.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Hunt, Debbie Kemp and John Morley.

109.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 17th March, 2005, were approved as a correct record.

110.
MATTERS ARISING - ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on the 17th of March, 2005, with specific reference to the following:-


(a)
Minute 89(b) - Mossland Health Walks - Pathway Behind Tesco



(Hedges Overgrown)

Claire Edwards referred to a letter from David Molyneux, Management Surveyor at the Manchester Ship Canal Company, which had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, and which indicated that (i) he had walked the full length of the footpath in question and had not found many branches or hedges overhanging the pathway and (ii) he would visit the pathway again towards the end of June, 2005, to see whether any action was required.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the letter be noted.



(2) THAT the Health Walks Team continue to monitor the situation.

(b)
Minute 89(d) - Theme 2: A Safe Irlam and Cadishead
The Neighbourhood Manager confirmed that Damian Dallimore would be invited to attend a future meeting of the Community Committee in order to report on the ‘Adopt a Station’ scheme.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c)
Minute 89(f) - Theme 4: An Irlam and Cadishead Where Children and


Young People Are Valued
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) a JABBA event, funded through the Youth, Arts and Music Fund, was to take place in the near future and (ii) other potential funding sources had been explored with regard to future events but had been unsuccessful.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d)
Minute 89(j) - Feedback from Exhibition Regarding Port Salford/


WGIS Proposals
Trupti Patel confirmed that a representative from the Housing and Planning Directorate would attend a future meeting of the Community Committee to report on the above proposals, when more information was available with regard to the highway/traffic issues.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e)
Minute 91(b) - Theme 2: A Safe Irlam and Cadishead
Councillor Jones indicated that the list of faulty streetlights had been pursued with the appropriate officer.  

Concerns were expressed regarding (a) a number of streetlights, located on Cadishead Way (near to Makro), that were still not working, despite the matter having been reported to various representatives of the City Council on numerous occasions, and (b) the poor level of street lighting that was present on a number of side streets in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that faulty street lights should be reported on telephone number 909 6505.



(2) THAT Trupti Patel investigate the matter regarding the faulty street lights on Cadishead Way and an update be provided at the next meeting.



(3) THAT concerns regarding poorly lit side streets in the area be raised with the Ward Councillors.

(f)
Minute 92 - Recycling
RESOLVED:
THAT information with regard to recycling of the Yellow Pages be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

(g)
Minute 93 - Cadishead Way Phase 2
Claire Edwards reported that Nazrul Huda, Engineering and Highways Section, had been asked to ensure that information regarding the programme of works, from the commencement to the completion of Cadishead Way Phase 2, was forwarded to the History Society, in order to enable a permanent record of the construction of the development to be kept.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(h)
Minute 97 - Astley Road/Barton Moss Road/Chat Moss
Councillor Jones reported that discussions were ongoing with (i) the City Council in respect of the poor condition of Astley Road and Barton Moss Road and (ii) Peel Holdings in respect of the poor condition of the roads on Chat Moss.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting.

(i)
Minute 98 - Ferryhill Road
Trupti Patel reported that the required repairs to the above road had recently been carried out.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(j)
Minute 100 - Rotary Club of Irlam
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Rotary Club had not yet elected a representative to serve on the Community Initiatives Budget Panel.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting.

(k)
Minute 102 - Cadishead Park
The Neighbourhood Manager (i) referred to the suggestion that had been made at the previous meeting regarding the erection of a barrier/bollard in order to prevent access by cars and bikes, and (ii) reported that Paul McKeown from the Environmental Services Directorate had informed her that such a barrier had previously been present at the park, the replacement of which had already been scheduled into the work programme for the next few months.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(l)
Minute 105 - Traffic Lights at Fairhills Road
Trupti Patel reported that the design work regarding an improvement scheme in relation to the above traffic lights was in progress, and indicated that details of the proposed scheme would be submitted to a future meeting of the Community Committee for comment.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

111.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update regarding the Community Action Plan, during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· the recent appointment of Tricia Cavanagh - new Community Development Worker at the Acorn Centre,

· the recent appointment of Amy Morris - Sports Development Worker, Salford Community Leisure,

· a decision by Salford CVS not to replace the Community Network’s Irlam and Cadishead representative,

· a bid that had been submitted to the Hamilton Davis Trust for a Youth Worker to operate in the area during evenings and at the weekends,

· the official opening of the skate park in Princes Park, which was due to take place on the 9th of July, 2005,

· the opening of Cadishead Way Phase 2, which was due to take place in September, 2005,

· a sponsored walk, involving pupils from the local schools, which was to take place on the day of the opening of phase 2 of the by-pass,

· the need for work to take place in the near future regarding the development of the Community Action Plan for next year.

The Chairman emphasised the need for the Directorates within the City Council to respond to the Community Committee, indicating how resources were to be allocated, in order to assist the Committee in achieving the aims and objectives that had been outlined in its Community Action Plan.

It was noted that the above course of action was to be followed by the City Council in respect of next year’s Community Action Plan.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.



(2) THAT the Ward Councillors pursue the decision not to replace the Community Network representative in Irlam and Cadishead with Salford CVS.



(3) THAT anybody wishing to be involved in the sponsored walk referred to above contact the Neighbourhood Manager.

112.
COMPREHENSIVE PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT
Dave Tinker, Deputy Director of Environment, gave a presentation outlining his perception of the Comprehensive Performance Assessment, which had rated Salford as a weak Council.  He explained that (a) Salford’s weak rating had resulted from an assessment of an old housing strategy and an old corporate assessment approach, (b) informed the Committee of improvements that had taken place since the assessment had been carried out, and (c) gave examples of service development in practice and reasons why Salford was, in practice, a good Council and, in terms of aspiration, an excellent Council.

It was noted that the next assessment was due to commence in December, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT Dave Tinker be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.

113.
ADULT/LIFELONG LEARNING
Linda Ross (a) provided information regarding the work that was carried out by the Lifelong and Adult Learning Team, (b) reported that Little Hulton, Broughton and Ordsall had been identified as priority areas due to the number of people living in those areas who were unemployed, with few or no qualifications and who had no involvement with any agency, and (c) referred to the lack of a central learning environment in Irlam and Cadishead, together with a lack of planning regarding courses that were offered in the area in relation to those that were taking place across the City.

RESOLVED:
THAT the above issues be considered at a future meeting of (i) the Neighbourhood Team, and (ii) the Executive Group, and feedback be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

114.
LOCAL WALKS
Jo Bennett (a) informed the Committee that nine weekly Health Walks were currently taking place across the City, and (b) reported on the Independent Walk Package Plan, which involved the creation of a pack of walk routes in Salford, the aims of which were to (i) help people identify a suitable walk route, enabling them to walk independently, as opposed to going on a led health walk, (ii) help people to get more physically active locally, (iii) show people where opportunities to walk existed within Salford’s countryside/urban parks/green spaces and (iv) increase the usage of Salford’s green spaces/urban parks.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

115.
BIKE RIDING IN SALFORD PILOT
Jo Bennett (a) informed the Committee that the above pilot involved two events which would be taking place on 12th June, 2005, at Blackleach Country Park, and on 19th June, 2005 in Irlam, (b) indicated that the aims of the pilot were to (i) promote going for a local bike ride in Salford as a form of physical activity to improve health, (ii) promote two predominantly off-road quiet circular bike routes using Salford’s green spaces/quiet lanes, (iii) support local people/families to access biking opportunities in Salford, (iv) provide an opportunity to see if there was a need to develop this type of work and (v) link into International Bike Week which was to begin in June, 2005.

The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Committee that Salford Community Leisure had submitted a grant application, for consideration at this meeting, for the sum of £924 towards the cost of the pilot.

Jo Bennett left the meeting whilst consideration was given to the above application.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the grant application from Salford Community Leisure for the sum of £924 towards the cost of the bike riding in Salford pilot be approved.

116. FOOTPATH SIGNAGE
Concerns were expressed regarding the absence of signs in relation to a number of footpaths in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Public Right of Way Officer be invited to attend the next meeting in order for discussion to take place regarding the above matter.

117.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE IRLAM AND 
CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 4TH MAY, 2005
The Neighbourhood Manager (a) submitted the recommendations arising from the above meeting of the Budget Panel, and (b) informed the Committee of two further applications that had since been received, the details of which were as follows:-

Applicant
Total Grant Sought
Purpose

Environmental Services
£13,108.43
Further contribution to post of Ranger Service Green Spaces Officer.

Irlam and Cadishead Children’s and Young Peoples Information Event/ Steering Group
£176.90
Information event.

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a financial position statement in relation to the Devolved Budget, as at 1st April, 2005.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel arising from the above meeting, with regard to the applications from (i) New Life Church, (ii) Irlam and Cadishead District Handicapped Club, (iii) Cadishead Rhinos Amateur Rugby League Club, (iv) Salford Heart Care Support Group, (v) Irlam Over 50s Club, (vi) Irlam Veterans Bowling Club, (vii) Cadishead Veterans Bowling Club, (viii) Irlam Male Voice Choir, (ix) St. Paul’s Sisterhood, (x) Friends of Buile Hill Park, (xi) Helping Hands Minor Repair Service and (xii) Salford Community Leisure, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the two further applications detailed above be approved.



(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

118.
VISIONING FOR CHAT MOSS

RESOLVED:
THAT this item be deferred for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

119.
IRLAM TRAIN STATION
Councillor Jones referred to a questionnaire entitled ‘Irlam Train Station - Have Your Say,’ which had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, and which indicated that consideration was being given to a ‘Friends of Irlam Station’ scheme being set up, which would involve local people and/or users of the station having more of a say with regard to the maintenance of the station.

Chris Trueblood referred to the ‘Adopt Your Local Station’ scheme and indicated that the guide for community groups was now available.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT anybody requiring a copy of the above guide contact Chris Trueblood.

120.
CENTRAL IRLAM DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY
Councillor Mann reported that a meeting had recently taken place with the Deputy Leader and Lead Member for Property, Councillor Lancaster, regarding the above matter, following which the following statement had been made:-

“The Council fully supports the retention of essential Council services in the Irlam/ Cadishead areas and is seeking an appropriate solution to the office accommodation issues in order to facilitate a continued presence in the area.  An appraisal of future office requirements is taking place together with the identification of a number of potential site options.  This work will take account of the Central Irlam Development Strategy approved by the Community Committee and which is supported by the Deputy Leader and Lead Member for Property Councillor Lancaster.

An outline planning application for residential development of the Astley Road Council Offices site has been submitted.  It is accepted that it would have been better to have seen this application submitted after consultation and the meeting on the 29th of March. However, the application has only been made to safeguard the Council’s position, to establish a value on the land and a possible future use for the site.

Consultation is taking place as part of the planning process and in taking this matter forward the Council is committed to working closely with the Community Committee and local Members to achieve their objectives of the Central Irlam Development Strategy.”

RESOLVED:
THAT the above statement be noted.

121.
FEEDBACK FROM TOUR OF LIVERPOOL ROAD
Submitted a report identifying issues that had been identified during a tour of Liverpool Road that had taken place on 21st of March, 2005.

Reference was made regarding the need for applications to be submitted in respect of the Neighbourhood Renewal funding that had been allocated to the area, in order to enable some of the issues that had been identified to be addressed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Area Co-ordinator contact Ruth Shields, Economic Development Officer (Linear Corridors), with a view to a meeting being arranged in order for discussion to take place regarding the above matter, and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

122.
TRANSPORT CAPITAL PROGRAMME
Trupti Patel presented a report outlining the proposed programme of transport capital expenditure for 2005/6.

Concerns were expressed regarding safety issues at the junctions located at (a) Moorfield Road and Cutnook Lane and (b) Cutnook Lane and Silver Street, and requests were made for a traffic island, or an alternative safety measure, to be installed in the above areas.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report and comments be noted.



(2) THAT Trupti Patel be informed of any further transport capital schemes for consideration and possible inclusion in future years programmes.

123.
SIGNIFICANT PLANNING APPLICATIONS
A discussion took place regarding the possibility of a planning sub-group being formed in order to consider future significant planning applications in respect of Irlam and Cadishead.


RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in receiving the list of planning applications that was circulated on a monthly basis inform the Chairman, with a view to meetings involving those people taking place as and when required.

124.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS STORIES

RESOLVED:
THAT the following information be noted:-

· a showcase event of voluntary and community groups working with young people would be taking place on Thursday, 14th of July, 2005, from 4.00 p.m. until 7.00 p.m., at Oakwood High School in Eccles,

· GMPTA Update - May, 2005,

· Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust had submitted a request for a presentation regarding the Trust’s application to become an NHS Foundation Trust to be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee,

· details of multi-sports and other recreational activities for 8-16 year olds that would be taking place in the area as part of the Community Sports Development Programme for the whit holidays (31st May to 10th June, 2005),

· details of a telephone number on which to report incidents of doorstep crime - 872 5050.

· details of courses/activities, organised by Pendleton College and the New Life Church, that would be taking place at the New Life Church in Cadishead during May, 2005,

· details of improvements that were to be undertaken by First Manchester Buses.

125.
COUNCILLOR HUNT
The Chairman referred to the celebration that had recently taken place at Salford Civic Centre regarding the installation of Councillor Hunt as Mayor of the City.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Committee’s congratulations to Councillor Hunt be recorded.



(2) THAT an article regarding the above matter be included in the next edition of the newsletter.

126.
NEW RESIDENTIAL HOME IN IRLAM
Mr. Smith expressed concern regarding the lack of progress in relation to the new care home that was to be built on the site of the former Beechfield Care Home in Irlam.

A briefing note was circulated regarding the decision that had been taken to build new residential homes in Irlam and Little Hulton, which indicated that (a) through a tendering process the City Council had selected a partnership of Manchester Care and Wyre Housing, to collectively provide care and building expertise to deliver the two new care homes and the residential care service, (b) as the scheme had represented a big commitment for the parties involved, a great deal of work had been undertaken to develop a contract which considered all the possible changes that could take place over the next 25 years, (c) during the summer of 2004, after much work had been undertaken to develop the contract, Wyre Housing had pulled out of the scheme, which had meant that the City Council and Manchester Care had had to start to develop a new type of contract, (d) the legal teams of Salford City Council and Manchester Care were in the process of checking the agreements for the scheme that had been drafted, in order to ensure that all parties were properly protected, (e) apologies were offered to the residents around the Irlam and Little Hulton sites for the delay in completing the scheme, which had been a frustration for all those involved, (f) the intention had been for work to start on site at the end of April/early May this year and (g) should the contracts be completed within the next two weeks, as planned, work would commence on site in June, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

127.
HIGHWAY REPAIRS
Mr. Smith expressed concern regarding (a) the poor condition of a number of the roads in the area and (b) the system that was operated by the City Council in respect of highway repairs.


RESOLVED:
THAT information be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee regarding the priorities that had been identified for the area in terms of highway repairs.

128.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Cycling for Health - Project proposal.

· The Bulletin - Partners in Salford.

· Overview and Scrutiny Newsletter - Issue 2 March, 2005.

129.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Thursday, 21st July, 2005, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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